Board of Directors Meeting

CMT/ABATE

Days Inn

211 North 1st Street

Nashville, Tn 37213
June 13, 2010

The meeting was called to order by Brooklyn Tom at 1:05p.m.
Pledge to the Flag
Jack opened the meeting with a message and a prayer.
Roll Call by Secretary, 23 present, 2 absent (North East Tennessee – not excused, Volunteer – not excused) 

	ABATE ROLL CALL
	
	
	
	

	13-Jun-10
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Present
	
	Absent

	Corp Director
	
	Brooklyn Tom 
	X
	
	

	Asst. Corp Director
	Dean Lucas
	X
	
	

	Corporate Secretary
	Brenda Redditt
	X
	
	

	Corporate Treasure
	Bette Stewart
	X
	
	

	Legislative
	
	Scott McColpin
	X
	
	

	Safety & Education
	Batman
	
	X
	
	

	Membership
	
	Joy Copous
	X
	
	

	Newspaper
	
	Donna Ramsey
	X
	
	

	Products
	
	Kevin Chapnick
	X
	
	

	Chaplain
	
	Jack Jones
	X
	
	

	NCOM
	
	Brooklyn Tom
	X
	
	

	MRF
	
	Dean Lucas
	X
	
	

	Webmaster
	
	Bob Celmer
	X
	
	

	At Large/Sgt at Arms
	Johann Forbus
	X
	
	

	PR/Communication
	Carol Simpson
	X
	
	

	Parliamentarian
	Keith Rogers
	X
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Charters
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Buffalo River
	
	Lisa Darden
	X
	
	

	Dickson/Humphreys
	Terry Davis
	X
	
	

	Iron Mules
	
	Donna Ramsey
	X
	
	

	Music City
	
	Wendell Baldwin
	X
	
	

	Nashville
	
	Jack Jones
	X
	
	

	North East Tenn.
	Jack Wolff
	
	
	X

	Robertson County
	Ken Black
	X
	
	

	Smith/Wilson
	
	Bullitt (George Patrick)
	X
	
	

	Steele Horse Riders
	Maureen Quaranto
	X
	
	

	Sumner County
	Mark Davis
	X
	
	

	Tennessee Valley
	Mark 'Yog' Moore
	X
	
	

	Upper Cumberland
	Lynn Greenwood
	X
	
	

	Volunteer
	
	Danny Sullivan
	
	
	X

	Wheels of Thunder
	Bob Celmer
	X
	
	


Brooklyn Tom stated that the activities director position has been vacant for 3½ years and Kevin stated he would like to fill that position until September when that position is up for election.  Brooklyn Tom asked Kevin if he would like to say anything before the vote. Kevin stated he would like to have more activities for the entire state and he will revisit the rodeo opportunities. His goal will be to have more activities so more people will join CMT/ABATE. He believes by having more events like the SWAP Meet and Southern Thunder Rally more interest will be created.  Brooklyn Tom asked if anyone had any questions and no one did. Donna stated to be sure and let her know when any events are planned so she can post in the newspaper. A vote was taken and Kevin was unanimously elected as Activities Director, until September.
	ABATE Activities Director Vote
	
	
	

	13-Jun-10
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	Yes
	
	No 

	Asst. Corp Director
	Dean Lucas
	X
	
	

	Corporate Secretary
	Brenda Redditt
	X
	
	

	Corporate Treasure
	Bette Stewart
	X
	
	

	Legislative
	Scott McColpin
	X
	
	

	Safety & Education
	Batman
	
	X
	
	

	Membership
	Joy Copous
	X
	
	

	At Large/Sgt at Arms
	Johann Forbus
	X
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Charters
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Buffalo River
	Lisa Darden
	X
	
	

	Dickson/Humphreys
	Terry Davis
	X
	
	

	Iron Mules
	Donna Ramsey
	X
	
	

	Music City
	Wendal Baldwin
	X
	
	

	Nashville
	
	Jack Jones
	X
	
	

	Robertson County
	Ken Black
	X
	
	

	Smith/Wilson
	Bullitt (George Patrick)
	X
	
	

	Steele Horse Riders
	Maureen Quaranto
	X
	
	

	Sumner County
	Mark Davis
	X
	
	

	Tennessee Valley
	Mark 'Yog' Moore
	X
	
	

	Upper Cumberland
	Lynn Greenwood
	X
	
	

	Wheels of Thunder
	Bob Celmer
	X
	
	


Dean’s MOTION: To approve the March 14, 2010 minutes as posted on the Web-site. Jack and Scott seconded the motion. A vote was taken and the motion passed.

All charters gave an overview of activities that each charter had planned in the future and the events that had been held since the last BOD. 

Steve Lundwall walked in and Brooklyn Tom asked that he be removed. Steve was asked to leave the meeting. He refused. Two members of CMT/ABATE removed Steve from the meeting. After he was removed, Donna, Director of Iron Mules and Keith, Parliamentarian walked out. Donna laid 3 books of checks on the table as she left. As Keith was walking out he stated the by-laws state the meetings are open to the general public and anyone should be able to attend. Some of the members of the Sumner charter also walked out. Steve called the police. While Dean was meeting with the police in the hall, Brooklyn Tom did a head count to make sure the number of attendees still maintained a quorum so the meeting could continue. Carol went outside and asked Donna if she resigned as the Newspaper editor and Donna replied “no”.
Brooklyn Tom asked the secretary to take over the meeting while he met with the police. The next item on the agenda was the Directors statement. Since the director was in the hall with the police, this item was skipped along with the assistant director since they were both in the hall with the police.

Secretary
Brenda reminded everyone that the Web-site still had incorrect phone numbers and please verify that the Web has correct contact information. 

Treasurer
Bette stated we are a little ahead of last year. In March and April we had an influx of members which was nice because the dues are what support the organization. She stated we need new members as well as the old members to renew. The total amount in the General Fund and Pay Pal is $7,446.72. Bob asked if we were financially better at this time than last year and Bette stated only by a little. She stated we need more funds from events, such as, STR and Swap Meet. Kevin pledged to have more activities like these. 

Carol stated the printer at the office is broken and we need a new one. 


Carol’s MOTION:  We pay up to $250.00 to purchase a HP Ink Jet printer.

No one seconded the motion.
Kevin stated he probably could get a free printer for the office. Carol asked if it would be a new one. Kevin said he would try, but he definitely could get one that was in good working condition. 

Kevin’s MOTION: If he could not locate a printer that was acceptable to the organization that we should purchase a HP Ink Jet printer for no more than $250.00.
Bob Celmer seconded the motion.

No discussion

The motion was unanimously approved with the show of sticks.

Director Statement

Brooklyn Tom returned to the meeting. He stated Dean was still talking to the police. Brooklyn Tom stated we cannot have members that are out of control and attacking other charters. If we have issues with each other we need to deal with the issue face to face and not in the newspaper. 

Kevin’s MOTION: Another step needs to be added in the process of the newsletter. The editor should compose the newspaper and someone else edits and then returns to the editor. Then the editor is to obtain an approval from the Director. 
Lynn seconded the motion.

Discussion: Carol should edit the newspaper. Bette should edit the newspaper. A committee should edit the newspaper. We have to be careful due to the 1st Amendment Rights. People can say you are not giving them the freedom of speech.  There should be “NO” negative comments published in the newspaper.
Kevin’s REVISED MOTION: The editor should compose the newspaper and Bette would edit and return to the editor. Then the editor is to obtain the final approval from Brooklyn Tom. 

Lynn seconded the motion. 

Call the question.

The motion was voted on by a show of sticks and unanimously approved.
A member asked if he could have some information on the Steve situation. Another member asked if our meetings were an open forum. If someone wants to come and listen, do we have the right to throw them out? Another member asked if Steve had been asked not to attend. A member stated he had asked him not to come. 
Carol’s MOTION: Set an amount to hire an attorney so we are prepared for the future.

Lynn seconded the motion. 

Discussion: We need a Davidson County attorney.  What will the cost be? Some attorneys give a free consultation for 30 minutes.

Question called.

The motion was voted on by show of sticks and failed. 
Keith’s MOTION: The Director is to have a meeting with an attorney from Davison County for a free 30 minute consultation.
Carol and Bob seconded the motion.

No discussion.

Question called.

The motion was voted on and passed by a show of sticks.
Assistance Director:

Dean stated he needed a printer at the home office. Dean was advised we had already taken care of the printer. He gave some information on the condition of Marlin’s father.

Legislative:

Scott turned in his resume for the legislative position. He would like to continue to serve as the Legislative Representative and would appreciate every ones vote. Scott discussed the names of the politicians that currently hold positions in each Charters’ area and advised, if he knew, if they were a supporter of the motorcycle community. He stated we need to continue to get to know our politicians and get involved by contacting them year around and not just on legislative day. Brooklyn Tom stated the only thing that can stop us from getting the bills that we would like to see passed is ourselves. 
Safety & Education
Batman stated we have a big event scheduled for July and that is the Jackson to Linden ride. He turned the floor over to Cecil to give the details. Cecil stated before he gave the information about the ride he would like to make a presentation. He presented Brooklyn Tom and Scott a framed copy of the resolutions that was presented on the House Floor in May ….The “Look Twice Safe a Life” and the “May Motorcycle Awareness” resolution will be hung in the home office. Mark asked if anyone could provide the e-mail address to the presentation on the house floor. Carol said she had and would send it out so the members that were not able to attend could watch the video. 
Cecil stated we all need to support the July 24 Motorcycle Awareness Ride. The ride will leave Bumpus HD in Jackson, TN at 9:45 and ride to Linden, TN where the town square will be reserved for motorcycles only. Cecil stated the charters that have representatives in that district should ask them to attend this event. Carol said we will be giving out t-shirts and key chains at this event. Dean stated that if we have any money left from this year’s grant if we could purchase more bumper stickers signs. Carol said the grant committee would look into it. Dean said he still had a few yellow yard signs with him today if anyone wanted one.
Carol said she was working on the Sounds Awareness Day for 2011 and would give out more details as they became available.
Cecil stated that MAFT has a sign program and the sign reads “Watch for Motorcycles”. He thanked Buffalo River for all of their hard work and said we currently have 15 signs in Jackson, 6 in Linden, 6 in Hohenwald, 8 in Arlington, and 4 in Moscow. Mark is working with the military bases to have the signs posted at the gate as you enter and exit. 

Cecil congratulated Carol on her article being published in the Southern Bike magazine and thanked her for all of her support. 
Membership 
Joy said keeping a positive attitude will help build our membership. We need to let go of the negative. We need numbers so the politicians will know we mean business. The trophy was present to Dixon Humphreys. They had 16 new members with a 17.5% growth. Volunteer came in 2nd with 1 new member and a 12.5% growth. Third place was Sumner with 2 new members and a 10.5% growth. 
Products
Kevin showed the front and back of the 2 new shirts that we currently have for sale. The shirts sell for $12.00 each. The members really liked the designs and could purchase them at the meeting if they wanted one. 
NCOM
The US Defenders program was commissioned by National Commander Bandido Gimmi Jimmy. The US Defenders stand ready to implement and support motorcycle rights organizations and other organizations that are “Call-to-Actions”. All US Defenders are trained in “Call-to-Action” grass root strategies such as letter writing campaigns, emailing and phoning state and national legislators and canvassing crowds who will then take that training back to the organizations to implement the action. This organization is willing to work with us if we ever solicit their help. 

MRF
We renewed our membership with MRF. The Meeting of the Minds convention will be September 25. The registration is around $65 for the 2 day workshops. If anyone is interested in attending please contact Carol. If we have enough members to attend, we can take a vehicle instead of flying.
AT Large/Sgt at Arms
Johann said he would be running for the Parliamentarian in the September election. He would like for someone to think about running for the Sgt at Arms position. If he is elected to Parliamentarian he cannot hold both positions. Lisa asked if he would leave the AT Large position and Johann replied no. 
WEBMASTER
Bob said if you need something corrected on the Web page, please give specific instructions as to where the error is located. If a meeting place or time changes, please notify the Webmaster with the new information. If you have an event in the future, please send the flyer to the Webmaster so it can be posted to the Web. 

Pr/Communication
Carol stated if you are having an event be sure to have the CMT/ABATE logo on it and for all charters to e-mail her correct e-mail address for their members. We still do not have correct e-mail addresses for all of the members.
Old Business

 Brooklyn Tom asked how much the organization is willing to pay for a meeting place.  Carol Stated if the Volunteer Charter hosted the meeting, the cost would be around $30. Brooklyn Tom asked if a charter would be willing to host the next BOD. Terry stated Dixon Humphreys will host the September 12 meeting and the location will be at the VFW Post 4641, in Dickson, Tn. Dixon Humphreys charter will pay for any fees that are incurred to hold the meeting at this location.

A drawing was held for the Rider Education course and Sumner Charter won the drawing. The charter was instructed to get with Bette for payment details.
Since Kevin was elected to the Activities position, he will be responsible for taking over the insurance for any future events. Bob stated we need more members to go through the AMA training to be certified as a referee. A referee must be present at each event.

Brooklyn Tom stated the pledge system is not working. We need a different system. The home office has operating expenses (utilities, telephone, newsletter, and etc.) that has to be paid. Carol stated maybe we should limit how much each charter has in their account.  Sumner Charter asked why we should give more money. Dean stated we need to plan for the future and a future plan needs to include purchasing land so we can have an office and hold events, but it is hard to plan for the future when you have no money. Bob stated all charters should be contributing in some way. If your charter cannot give monetarily, they need to contact another charter that is holding an event and help them. All charters should be helping out with the finances. Brooklyn Tom stated some charters are not giving because they do not like the director. We need to compare who is and who is not pulling their weight. Wendell asked what the budget is for this year. Brooklyn Tom replied $25k. Lynn stated maybe we should go back to sending in 40% to the home office for each event that is held. Beefy said the region has had events and gave the state money…. what happen to that money? Brooklyn Tom stated the money was used for day-to-day operations. 
Johann stated we need to get structure back into the organization. He is currently working on a procedure manual. The manual will include job descriptions and responsibilities for each position. Each charter needs to be on the same page. He will advise the board when he has completed the project. 
Batman wanted everyone to remember that the current office that we are using could be taken away at any time. We were only given this space as a temporary location.
Scott’s MOTION: Brooklyn Tom to look for an office space location for no more than $400.00 month.
Maureen seconded the motion.

No Discussion

The motion passed with 2 members opposing.

The locating committee will include Kevin, Roland, Carol and Johann. 

Batman was the winner of the 50/50 drawing.

Wendell made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Maureen seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 5:05.

